NEWBRIDGE COLLEGE PARENTS SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

AGM

Minutes 9th October 2012

Attendance:

Matt OShea( MOS), Pat O Brien (POB)37 parents/ guardians

Committee members; Paddy Berry(PB), Geraldine Caulfield( GC), Jackie OConnor (JoC) Adrianne Brady( AB).

Refer to register for parents and guardians in attendance

Apologies : Kate Cudmore (KC)

PREVIOUS AGREED ACTIONS
Aim to find space for table tennis table:

POB explained that it is currently difficult to locate a supervised location.A decision will be made on the sandwich bar in the social area by Christmas and that will help in choosing the location.

Several parents reiterated their interest in this being finally resolved.

Dates to be agreed for Mr Duffy and Dr Brady:

Mr Duffy is finalised for 12th December and Dr Brady will be scheduled for 2013. PB will revert

.

New project maths course :

Mr Falvey( Head of the Maths Dept) gave an excellent briefing on the new project maths course. There was a large number of parents in attendance and it was agreed that notes would be put up on the web site and a 2nd session may be organised.

Astro Turf:

The tender submitted by a company called Prize Sport has been initially approved and the school is waiting on final approval from the board members.POB and MOS both agreed the project is only weeks away from commencement.

Email system:

MOS explained that this is a work in progress and they hope to have a system in place in the school that will include emails to parents.

We will receive more updates at the future meetings.

Book Rental Scheme:

Thank you to the parent who enquired at another school about their system. She informed the attendees that the scheme had been in place for a long time and the books were maintained on a 6 year cycle. 

After discussion, it was agreed that focus on the technical solution would be a more worthwhile use of the school's energy and time.

Technology in schools:

MoS thanked 1 of the parents Mr Russell for his advice and assistance on the area of replacing books with technical solutions.

Matt explained that the school currently has a problem with network capacity and they are trying to work through how this can be resolved.

They are still planning to meet with another school post Christmas to discuss their experiences in this area.

Parents did express the view that just because other schools are choosing this option, does not and should not mean it is automatically the best option for Newbridge College.

A forum called CESI was mentioned as being quite informative in this area if parents wanted to look it up.

Graduation Ball :

Adrienne updated saying it was a lovely evening and everyone had thorougly enjoyed the ball.  Thank you to all those involved in organising the hugely successful event for the class of 2012. The committee for next year is in place and we will receive updates as we approach next year's  graduation ball.

TREASURER'S REPORT: 
Jackie summarised all receipts and expenses for the year.

MANAGEMENT & PLANNING:

Antibullying Update:

MoS reminded parents to be conscious of the bullying that can occur through areas like Facebook and to be aware of the fact that bullying does occur.

If anyone feels there are any problems, please contact the school for help and support.

Policies:

There are some due for review. Similar to last year, any parent that feels they can help review the policies and make suggestions, please contact Paddy Berry as the policies will be controlled via Matt and Paddy.

Open Night:

Matt thanked all parents whose children were involved in helping to run the open night. Once agin there was a huge attendance and all went very smoothly.

Board of Governors- There was no update from the BOG representatives.

CURRICULUM:

COMMUNICATIONS:

School Web Site :

Matt reminded attendees to keep an eye on the school pages as events of interest will be posted on there.

LEARNING AND TEACHING SUPPORT:
Supervision at Rugby Matches ;
A discussion was had on ensuring there is sufficient supervision at rugby matches in particular if a child is injured and requires medical attention.

The general concensus was that the parents who regularly attend will always help as will the local staff at the away matches.

The question was asked could there be 2 teachers with each tem but POB explained that this is not always logistically possible.

AOB:

Fund raising Night:

Matt and Jackie o Brien briefed all on the initial details surrounding a fund raiser for new ladies dressing rooms.

The astro turf pitch is fully funded but there would be extra funds required for dressing rooms.

There is a separate comittee in place, including Mrs Quinn and Jackie o Connor. The intention would be to hold a gala dinner dance for 400 people on 1st March 2013 in Keadeen with speakers and a variety of entertainment. Sponsors would be sought and tickets are expected to be €80 per head. Further details will be given by this fund raising committee and anyone wishing to help or be involved, should contact Jackie o Connor.

Next meeting 13th November at 8pm

Paddy ran through the PSA successes for the year.

NEWBRIDGE COLLEGE PARENTS SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

SUCCESSES 2011/2012

New Committee Elected 

Constitution amended to reflect 1 male and 1 female on the board of Governors.

Guest Speakers : Senator Fergal Quinn attended the school in April. IT Monkey held a session 

on IT safety for the parents in December.

Graduation Ball- another highly successful event organised by parents and committee members.

Horse Show- support given on the day by parents, through PSA.

Mock Interviews- 2 sessions held this year as opposed to 1 in previous years- very successful 

Trips/ Speakers : Intel visited the school, organised through 1 of the parents, 

Dail Visit

Visit to Croke Park to Leaders on our Level- speakers such as Bobby Kerr/ Fr McVerry

TY programme- Comprehensive list of participating companies available for students

First Year Parents Evening

Policy Reviews commenced- coordinated through PSA

Christmas Carol Event- Preparations well supported by PSA

Uniform change request- sorted with providers

AGREED ACTIONS:

Finding a suitable location for a new Table Tennis Table

PoB
( Remaining on the agenda)

Project Maths- Notes to be put on the web site


MoS
Astro Turf- Has the tender received final approval

MoS

Email system- Update





MoS
The use of technology in the school




MoS
( Remaining on the agenda)

School policies- continue to update




PB

Fundraiser- update if necessary




JoC

